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Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you to those of you who were able to join
us for the Parent Information Evenings this week,
we hope that you found them useful. Keeping 
you as up to date a possible with what is 
happening is important to us, as is your feedback
Can I please ask that you complete the feedback 
survey, even if you were unable to attend, we 
will use this to help us make any necessary 
changes for next year.

As you can see from the newsletter. clubs and 
activities are now in full swing,  and the  staff 
have been blown away by the enthusiasm shown 
by our young people. There is lots to look forward to in the coming weeks regarding fixtures, trips and 
showcase events.  This part of school life is so important, and we are thrilled that so many students 
are getting involved.  Talking of getting involved, we have had over 350 students express an interest in 
helping at our Open Evening next week.    We are in the final throws of allocation and students will 
find out on Tuesday  where they will be placed. Consent forms must be returned to take part. 

On Monday we will be launching the Arbor Parent App, and the student app will follow later in the 
week. All the information will be shared with you next week, so look out for the communication.  
 

Natalie Christie
Principal of Passmores Academy
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TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 
Monday 2nd - Thursday 12th September 2024

Stannard, Macie Year 7 41
Layer, James Year 7 39
McIntosh, Jack Year 7 39
Smith, Luke Year 7 38
Hardwidge, Archie Year 7 35
Knox, Blake Year 7 35
Laurino, Thomas Year 7 34
Van Bosch, Christiaan Year 7 33
Dinnell, Jacob Year 7 32
Mahon, Charlie Year 7 32

Laney, Mckenzie Year 11 29
Rouse, Ethan Year 11 28
Wix, Sam Year 11 28
Sherif, Ahmed Year 11 28
Read-Smith, Alfie Year 11 27
Lawrence, Owaen Year 11 27
Mustafa, Emin Year 11 26
Hummerston, Suki Year 11 25
Roffey, Alice Year 11 24
Kwok, Amy Year 11 23
Olaru, Mario Year 11 23

Francis-Melvin, Sid Year 10 38
Shipwright, Ronnie Year 10 34
Foster-Gaish, Lily-May Year 10 32
Vobe, Daisy Year 10 32
Breeds, Riley Year 10 31
Edwards, Melissa Year 10 30
Honan, Faraya Year 10 30
Laska, Wiktoria Year 10 30
Martin, Lewis Year 10 30
Vobe, Evie Year 10 29
Carey, Alix Year 10 29

Melnyk, Oleh Year 9 32
Rocha Santos, Enzo Year 9 32
Salter, Billy Year 9 31
Silva Magri, Nicolas Year 9 30
Warner, Max Year 9 30
Brown, Charlie Year 9 29
Chambers, Callum Year 9 29
Sowunmi, Ronel Year 9 28
Blackburn-Curpen, Logan Year 9 27
Burgess, Shay Year 9 27

Surtees, Amelia Year 8 54
Jackson, Annie Year 8 42
Beckwith, Olivia Year 8 41
Groves, Dexter Year 8 37
Evans, Tillie Year 8 36
Osagie-Ighodaro, Jennifer Year 8 35
Boorman, Isabelle Year 8 34
Borland, Edward Year 8 34
Cairns, Frankie Year 8 33
Stewart, Isobella Year 8 33

http://www.passmoresacademy.com/
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PASTORAL UPDATE

Thought for the Week
This week’s Thought for the Week saw students embrace their House identity and spirit in the first House assemblies of the 
year. Each House revisited its vision and values, setting the tone for the year ahead. There’s a lot of excitement and 
anticipation, with all Houses aiming to be crowned House Champions. Will Lion House make it three wins in a row, or will 
another House rise to the top this year?

In the News
In this week’s In the News segment, students delved into 
the topic of misinformation and its significant role in 
shaping events like the summer riots. Through these 
discussions, students developed a deeper understanding 
of how misinformation can fuel misunderstandings and 
unrest, both in society and in their everyday lives.
Other News
In other exciting news, Year 11 students had a visit from 
Hertford Regional College, offering valuable insights into 
post-16 options and pathways.
We also welcomed Year 7, 8, and 9 students, along with 
their parents and carers, for the annual Parent/Carer 
Information Evenings. These evenings provided crucial 
information about the academic year and how to best 
support our students’ success.

Looking Ahead to Next Week
Looking ahead, next week promises more engaging opportunities for our students. Thought for the Week will focus on 
celebrating European Day of Languages. Linked to this, our first House event will be hosted by the French department.  The In 
the News segment, will explore the link between social media and mental health.  To support this, students will have a virtual 
assembly from Kooth.com.  Year 11 students will have a visit from Herts & Essex.
It’s going to be another exciting week as we continue to focus on achieving excellence in both academics and personal 
development!

SUBJECT INFORMATION UPDATE

Computer Science
Our new Year 7 cohort have all embarked on their journey towards achieving their iDEA awards. This is the equivalent to a 
Duke of Edinburgh award and is industry recognised! Alongside this, they are experiencing Python programming for the first 
time.
Year 8 are exploring the hardware and software that makes up modern computer systems and Year 9 are investigating the 
threats companies and individuals face digitally in their cybersecurity unit.
Our new year 10s have started fantastically on their GCSE courses, researching about the media industry in Creative and 
Technical Enterprise and our Computer Scientists have discovered that there are 10 types of people in the world, those who 
understand binary and those who don't.
Our year 11s continue to impress us with their devotion to their qualifications and outcomes and we are looking forward to 
seeing them through their final year with us.

Drama subject update 
Welcome Back! In the drama department we have hit the ground full pelt and clubs are up and running as usual, along with 
exciting opportunities to see theatre and plans for the rest of the year! Let’s go 2024-25!
Our three clubs have started with a bang. Our Year 7 & 8 drama club had over 50 attendees on Tuesday this week! All of 
whom were brilliant and funny and keen to share their creative skills with us all. It was slightly chaotic, but great fun! We will 
be seeing who our regular attendees are in the coming fortnight and assigning short plays for each group to rehearse for a 
performance later in the year (probably December or January) in our showcase night. More to follow once we have a 
schedule in place.
Year 9, 10 and 11 Drama Excellence Club has also returned. There is still room for more in this group so if you child loves 
drama and performing, encourage them to join us next session (which won’t be until Thursday 3rd October due to Open 
Evening taking place next week – 26th Sept). This elite group will be putting together a short play, of their choosing, 
rehearsing and getting everything to a reasonable standard before sharing the performance at the aforementioned 
showcase event in December or January.

http://www.passmoresacademy.com/
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Technical Theatre Club runs on a Friday after school. This club is run by an ex-pupil who now works at Harlow Playhouse 
and studies production arts at Harlow College. If your child in interested in learning how to operate sound and lighting, 
manage the stage and get involved with set design, please send them along to learn skills ready for our school production in 
the summer.
In the classroom – we have enjoyed a wonderful start to the academic year. The engagement and participation from pupils 
has been fantastic. Every lesson has been fun and we are looking forward to seeing what pupils can achieve as we get stuck 
into our various units this year. 
Upcoming trips:
Friday 20th September: Key Stage four (Y9, 10 & 11) trip to Harlow Playhouse to see “James Rowland Dies at the End” – a 
one man show.
Tuesday 15th October: GCSE Drama (Y10 &11) trip to see “Operation Mincemeat” at The Fortune Theatre in London’s West 
End. All GCSE drama students are expected to attend this trip. Letters will be out next week. The show is excellent – funny, 
poignant and exciting. We are very excited to be able to offer this very popular show as a school trip.
Friday 6th December: Key Stage three (Y7 & 8) trip to see “Dick Whittington”, pantomime at Harlow Playhouse. This trip will 
take place during the day and involve a walk to Harlow Playhouse before watching the show and being collected from 
Harlow Playhouse by parents once it is done. We have the entire auditorium booked for this one so can take up to 390 
students for this festive afternoon out! Letters to follow in the next fortnight.
12th February 2025: Key stage three (Y7, 8 & 9) trip to see “Wicked” at London’s Apollo Theatre. This will be a matinee 
performance so pupils will be expected to bring lunch to eat beforehand. The coach will return to school sometime around 
6pm we think (depends on traffic). Letters will come out a little further into the school year. We don’t want to bombard you 
with too many letters all at once!
We’ll be back once we’ve caught our breath from all this exciting trip planning! Stay posted for news on our showcase 
event in the winter. We can’t wait to welcome you back into our wonderful performance space and share the work your 
fabulous children have created!
Here are some pictures from our first session with Y7 & 8 drama club….

http://www.passmoresacademy.com/


SPORTS/PE UPDATES

www.passmoresacademy.com                                                                                                                             Issue 3

0000

CAREERS NEWS

We had a very promising start to our Rugby season, with the U13s and U16s teams taking to the field this week at Harlow 
Rugby Club. Both age groups, boasting full squads with lots of experience and full of enthusiasm. The U13s started strong with 
a fantastic performance against St NicK's, a great tackle and quick thinking at the breakdown saw Bobby Paxton break down 
the left wing to score the winning try in an impressive 10-5 win. There still things to work an as Passmores saw defeat in their 
last 2 games but there is still a lot more to expect from this exciting side.

The U16s saw a similar record to our younger side. An impressive 14-0 win over Burnt Mill set the standard with an incredible 
carry and offload by Ethan Rouse, finding the hands of Alfie Davidson to register his second try of the game. Even though 
results didn't always favour our teams, there are many positives to take away as we look forward to competing in our District 
competitions over the coming weeks.

Good luck to our U12 and U14 teams who will be competing next week!

Clubs continue to attract high numbers of students, keep this up you will see the benefits.

Next Thursday will see our girls U13 and U14 football season start with friendlies against Molsham High if you are interested, 
please visit Miss Wiley.

Careers Fair
Don't forget to plan in our careers fair for students in years 10 and 11 at Harlow Study Centre on the 9th October, 5pm-
7pm.  We have lots of exhibitors including most local colleges and sixth forms, universities, training providers and local 
employers including Princess Alexandra Hospital, 4 Wall, Border Force, Army, Leisurezone, Avant Garde, and many 
more.  Make sure you add this event to your diaries as it is a great way to find out about the full range of Post 16 options 
under one roof.  

NHS England – South East Nursing Insight Event
Thursday 10 Oct | 18:00 -19:00 - For students in years 10 and 11
Explore Opportunities in the NHS and Healthcare in South East England!
This is your moment to dive into the world of healthcare and discover the amazing opportunities the NHS has to offer! The 
NHS is one of the largest employers in the world, with 1.3 million staff dedicated to providing exceptional services.  Join this 
free insight event to find out more.
Free sign up: https://pathwayctm.com/event/nhs-se-insight-3/

College open events
Hertford Regional College - Tuesday 24th Sept 5.30pm-8pm

http://www.passmoresacademy.com/
https://pathwayctm.com/event/nhs-se-insight-3/
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FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Monday 23rd September 2024 Year 7 Road Safety Play

Wednesday 25th September 2024 Year 11 Road Safety Play 'Dead End'

Thursday 26th September 2024 Year 6 Tours and Open Evening

Thursday 24th October 2024 INSET DAY

Friday 25th October – Friday 1st 
November 2024

Half term

Monday 4th November 2024 Autumn Term 2 begins

Interested in becoming a primary or secondary teacher? 

Contact Gareth Walsh on g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com 

http://www.passmoresacademy.com/
mailto:g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com
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